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PRINCIPAL’S 
UPDATE 

 

Learning at the Duke is 

fun and engaging.  

Skating at Greenwood 

Park, the Riverdale choir, 

Family Literacy events, 

Grade 7 visits, Wahanowin 

info evenings, high school 

visits, Winter Walk Day, 

Maple Leafs Open 

Practice, the Everlasting 

Flame craft sale, sports 

tournaments and lots of 

clubs are just a few of the 

highlights from this month.  

We are busy planning 

performances through  

Prologue and we thank 

SAC for their support that 

helps brings the arts into 

the school.   

 As part of Lunar New 

Year, you will see a large 

student created 

astrological circle with all 

of the student’s signatures 

under their year. It is 

mounted on the wall in 

the Duke foyer.  For 

African Heritage month, 

students have been 

sharing information during 

the announcements 

about the contributions of 

Black Canadians.  Best 

wishes to all families who 

are celebrating during 

February. 

 Kindergarten registration 

has been a busy time at 

school.  We enjoy 

welcoming new families 

into the school.  Thank you 

to the office staff for all of 

their hard work. 

 I hope that the weekly 

updates are helpful and 

informative.   

 We look forward to the 

longer days and sunshine 

that are coming soon.  

Winter is great but spring is 

needed for sure!      

 

Sincerely, 

Beverly O’Brien 

Principal 

Duke of Connaught 

FEBRUARY 2018 

              DUKE OF CONNAUGHT                   
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Family Literacy Day 

 

Many thanks to all of the teachers, students and especially all of the parents and 

guardians who helped to Make Family Literacy Day such a great success! Primary 

classes opened their classrooms to allow their guests to see literacy integrated in a 

number of different ways using guided reading and reading groups, visual inferencing, 

humour, drama, word walks and oral presentations.  
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SAC 

Greetings from your School Advisory Council Executive,  

 

Planning is underway for our annual Adult Social! The date has been moved 

to Saturday, April 28 at The Redwood; stay tuned to the Need to Read for more 

details! 

 

By now your child should have come home with an order form for our Pink Shirt 

Campaign. This is not a fundraising initiative, but rather a chance for children, staff and 

parents to show school pride with a spirit of inclusion. The shirts will be available in time 

so they can be worn on Wednesday, April 11 – the International Day of Pink. Order 

forms are available in the main office or from dukesac.ca. 

 

All parents are members of council and we hope to see more of you at our next SAC 

meeting on Thursday, February 22th at 6:30pm, in the cafeteria. As always, childcare 

will be provided. 

 

SAC’s Need to Read (NTR) newsletter contains updates, school info, and important 

dates. If you are not receiving the NTR, visit the SAC website to sign 

up: www.dukesac.ca   

 

There are many ways for you to get involved at the school. We are currently recruiting 

volunteers to help with upcoming events. If you wish to get more involved, please 

email us at info@dukesac.ca. We are currently looking for volunteers for our Fun 

Fair/Maker Fair committee. If you are interested in helping us run the big event, please 

let us know. It is only with volunteers that these community building and fundraising 

events happen. Let’s continue to work together to keep Duke’s school community 

strong!  Have a great Family Day weekend. We hope to see you soon! 

 

https://webmail.tdsb.on.ca/owa/redir.aspx?C=6fshJftlNluEFxtjxVOStug6McAOPpKovu52RA7g-u0h3BEg3nLVCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fdukesac.ca
https://webmail.tdsb.on.ca/owa/redir.aspx?C=gsrdYpW-2uvDuexDJcLh-YmE5AvbRHKBi5lCJT5LTukh3BEg3nLVCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.dukesac.ca
https://webmail.tdsb.on.ca/owa/redir.aspx?C=28nrLbUluoFzJ7C52pDLFWbkPV_nx2YbRpFHq27JXlgh3BEg3nLVCA..&URL=mailto%3ainfo%40dukesac.ca
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The Grade 8 Girls played their volleyball tournament at Queen Alexandra on Feb. 

12.  They faced some fantastic teams and played extremely well. These ladies made it 

the finals where they faced a very experienced Glen Ames team.  We are very proud 

of their efforts!  It was a terrific tournament! 

 

 

 

The grade 7 girls took part in their tournament on the 15th at D.A. Morrison. They 

finished first overall and now move on to the quarter finals against Cosburn. Well done 

girls! 
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The grade 7/8 boys basketball team played 3 fantastic games at Glen Ames Sr. P.S. on 

February 9th, but unfortunately did not move on. They showed fantastic team work 

and great spirit, representing Duke. Good job boys! 

 

 

The J.R Boys Basketball team played in a five team tournament on Feb 8 and finished 

the day 2 and 2. The coaches and parents noticed a big improvement in skill and 

confidence as the games were played. WAY TO GO BOYS! From your coaches Ms. 

Hodgins and Mrs. Gothreau 

 

          

 

Our two hockey teams have made it to the playoffs! Our grade 5/6 team finished 

second in their pool and will face Forest Hill in the quarter finals next Tuesday. Thanks to 

our two parent coaches, Mr. O’keefe and Mr. Brady for guiding our team! 

Our Grade 7/8 team is also moving on, after also finishing second in their pool as well. 

They will be playing Winona next Thursday. We wish both our teams good luck! 
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Our two hockey treams got treated to an open practice of the Leafs at the Mattamy 

Centre, the old Maple Leaf Gardens. It was the first time the team has returned there 

since moving to the ACC. 

 

 

Movie Night was a big hit! 
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Around the School. . . 

      

       
Mr Misner’s Grade 5/6 are building looms which will be used to repurpose milk 

bags. They can be used to make matresses! 

 

The Spoken Word Club was honoured to work with C. Mahlikah Awe:ri Outten 

from Red Slam Collective! 
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We remembered the work of Dr. Martin Luther King in February.  This is from  Dupont’s 

class. 

 

      

Mme Hilaire’s class got a visit from the Toronto Region Conservation Authority’s 

Outreach program and are growing some acquatic plants that will be transplanted 

later this spring to help the watershed! 
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Some Great Graffitti from Ms. Bartzis’ class! 

 

            

 

         

 

                                                                                                                                               


